Subject: NWE Comments on NWE ETP Methodology, Criteria and Process Business Practice

Received: Aug 13, 2014 from NWE’s Chelsea Loomis
NorthWestern Energy’s Planning Engineer, Chelsea Loomis provided comments suggesting potential confusion regarding emergency ratings for line conductors.  It wasn't clear if such ratings would apply to all conductors, or be considered on a case by case basis.  Her comments are posted in full on NWE’s OASIS website.
 NWE Response: 
NorthWestern Energy has modified the text of the paragraph to make it clear that emergency ratings are considered on a case by case basis, and can only be used when line attributes such as adequate clearance at elevated temperatures permit such ratings.

Summary of edits: "Conductors" was changed "line segments" as many line segments could use the same conductor, but not all segments would have attributes that permit emergency ratings.  Text was added to clarify that when emergency ratings are permitted, elevated temperatures and thermal ratings must remain within stated limits.
The business practice will be adjusted as follows with the added text outlined in red:

Emergency ratings for transmission line segments are evaluated on a case by case basis, and are dependent on conductor size, line voltage and available ground clearance under elevated conductor temperature conditions.  When transmission line segment attributes permit development of emergency ratings and elevated operating temperatures, conductor temperatures shall be limited to 100°C (212°F) or less, and thermal ratings shall be limited to 125% of the seasonal rating or less for up to 30 minutes.
